The meeting of Clark Borough Council was called to order by Jim Carucci who led in the pledge of allegiance to the flag on Tuesday, February 6, 2018 at 6:00 pm. Others in attendance were Mary Jo Harakal, Donna Lapikas, Patti LaRocca, Clark Eberhart, Russell Shaffer, Ron Sanford, Barbara Dunlap, Gregory Lengyel, Attorney William Madden, Jennifer Lengyel, Hermitage Police Chief Eric Jewell, Henry Lutz and Scott Sigworth.

Clark Eberhart made a motion to accept the February 6, 2018 minutes. The motion was seconded by Patti LaRocca and passed with all present voting yes.

Jim Carucci read the Treasurer's Report for the Month of February 2018. Russell Shaffer made a motion to accept the Treasurer's Report as read. The motion was seconded by Donna Lapikas and passed with all present voting yes.

Each member of Council introduced themselves to Mr. Gregory Lengyel and his wife Jennifer, thanked them for coming and look forward to working with Greg.

Hermitage Police Chief Eric Jewell asks if Council had any concerns or issued that needed addressed. Mayor Harakal asked if the contract done in October could be worked out as far as possible.

Attorney William Madden advised Council to go along with Hermitage Sewer industrial sewer pre-treatment letter. Attorney Madden is preparing ordinance for the Borough of Clark to adopt. Attorney Madden was excused.

Clark Eberhart read the Sewer Committee Bills. Russell Shaffer made a motion to accept the bills as read. Patti LaRocca seconded the motion and the motion passed with all present voting yes.

Clark Eberhart commented on the garbage collection days and times changing after a Monday holiday.

Mayor Maryjo Harakal read Al Harakal report. For the month of January there was one application for a business permit. It was at Happy Tails that turned into two permits. Change was due to two different areas of the building.

Donna Lapikas read the fire report for January reporting there were four (40) calls for service. Patti LaRocca made a motion to accept the fire report. The motion was seconded by Clark Eberhart and passed. Ron Sanford also reported that there will be no game dinner this year.

Highway - Russell Shaffer read a resolution for the Borough to adopt and participate in the County wide seal coating project this year. All specifications are due March 5 with the first bids due March 19, Clark Borough will pay Lead Municipality, Delaware for its share of the bidding cost. Clark Eberhart made a motion to pass the resolution and giving authorization to Russell Shaffer and Larry McKnight to do the signing. Jim Carucci seconded the motion and the motion passed with all present voting yes.

Mayor Harakal read the Police Report reporting the Hermitage Police Department conducted 43.5 hours of patrol in the Borough of Clark in the month of December and responded to nine (9) calls for service. Donna Lapikas made a motion to accept the police report. The motion was seconded by Patti LaRocca and passed.

Jim Carucci read the Payroll Distribution, General Fund Distribution and the State Liquid Fuels Distribution. Clark Eberhart made a motion to pay the bills as read. The motion was seconded by a Russell Shaffer and passed with all present voting yes.

Jim Carucci made a motion to adjourn. Motion was seconded by Clark Eberhart and passed.

Scott N Sigworth, Secretary/Treasurer